

Carthorpe Parish Council

MINUTES

of the meeting held on Monday 3 July 2023
in Carthorpe Community Hall

Present

Mr Jonathan Jessop	- Chairman (JJ)	Cllr David Webster	- NY Councillor (DW)
		Mrs Maggie Haigh	- Clerk (MH)
Mr Martin Deal	- Parish Councillor (MD)	0 members of the public	
Mr Charlie Craggs	- Parish Councillor (CC)		
Dr Catherine Grant	- Parish Councillor (CG)		

23.32 Apologies for Absence

23.32.1 Mr Kevin Askham - Parish Councillor (KA)

23.33 Declarations of Interest

23.33.1 There were no declarations of interest.

23.34 Minutes of Previous Meeting

23.34.1 The minutes of the meeting of 24 April 2023 were approved and signed as correct.

23.35 Matters Arising

23.35.1 None.

23.36 Finance

23.36.1 Receipts & Expenditure

A brief summary of the financial situation was given. £7537.83 closing balance of which £4417.74 remains in Precept and £3120.09 in CIL funds. NYC have paid £2700 Precept in one payment (unlike HDC making 2 payments per year).

23.36.2 Barclays Savings Account

Total stands at £388.04 after the Coronation Party.

23.37 Planning

23.37.1 None received.

23.38 Councillor Report

23.38.1 DW reported that under the Levelling Up Fund (LUF), £21m had been pledged by the Government to NYC for the redevelopment of Catterick Garrison. JJ commented that this seemed like one Govt Dept. giving money to another, (MOD) and was not really levelling anything up. Monthly seminars continue on various topics.

23.39 Review of Correspondence Received

23.39.1 Correspondence received from Hambleton Community Action & NYC Review of Bus Services to be circulated for comment.

Response to be sent on Bus Services.

MH

JJ

23.39.2 An invitation to light a Beacon of Peace to commemorate D-Day 80 on 6 June 2024 was discussed. It is also to be National Fish & Chip Day. A mobile fish & chip van to be investigated and residents to be canvassed for ideas.

MH

23.40 Matters for Discussion

23.40.1 *CIL Project Update*

The installation of solar lighting for the telephone box was discussed. All agreed on the purchase of such a unit. CG to circulate information.

CG/MH

23.40.2 *Permissive Path/Footpath Issues*

JJ sent a letter to all landowners, highlighting their footpath responsibilities. The Bridleway and part of the *Permissive Path* has been strimmed by Gary Hannah. JJ to speak to Robert Penty about the Permissive Path being overgrown.

JJ

One landowner advised that he would keep the footpaths clear on his land when dog owners and their dogs keep to the paths and stop roaming where ever they like.

23.40.3 *Guidance for accessing Village Funds*

MD had drafted a proposal for publishing on the website, outlining criteria for accessing the available funds. Much discussion took place concluding that criteria for spending any surplus monies from community events must be adhered to; however, a separate committee for managing community events was not necessary as the PC is best placed and resourced to organise such events, being transparent, accountable, contactable and capable. A revised draft to be circulated (without using the word FUND) for comment before publication.

MD

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.17 pm.
The next meeting will be held on **Monday 11 September 2023**
at 7.30pm in Carthorpe Community Hall.